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From: david lipps [mailto:lippsda@gmail.coni] 
Sent: Thursday, May 26, 2016 10:47 PM 
To: Puco ContactOPSB <contactopsb@puco.Ohio.gov> 
Subject: OPSB case number 16-0253-GA-BTX 

i live at referenced property 52600400012. Otherwise known to me, the owner for the past 30 years, as 
my home at 8291 ridge rd. it seems that the entire community Is just now awakening itself and really 
understanding the dukeenergy project and its impact on the communities involved. I myself am just 
now reading letters dated 2/19/16 and 4/8/16 that were delivered to my house. My wife responded to 
the first of these letters on 3/3/16 and again on 5/9/16. As I was really unaware of this project and its 
invasive potential until last night, I have not weighed in on this personally. Now, I understand the 
project and its impact on the community. It does not and will not serve the local community,and has far 
reaching geographical goals at the expense of the local populations in terms of safety risks (accidents 
and explosions in densely populated areas), terrorism risks{ running directly through compact area of 
three synagogues and Jewish community and center), negative environmental impact( directly on the 
Mill Creek water shed area), in case of any accident or incident all evacuation routes would be 
inaccessible, and degradation of quality of life and property values in the affected areas(well beyond 
the directly adjacent properties which were the only people notified). As for me personally, if the pink 
line some how could possibly be approved! which is just really hard to see how anyone would approve 
with even a minimal of study of the impact) my home would immediately be unlivable and unsellable. 
This is unconscionable of duke and / or the Siting Board to consider this route, or any of the 3 routes 
really! If this pipe lineisnecessary, then route it to a much more rural and safe and less destructive area 
for all the above reasons. It may cost more, but ,duke is a very profitable company and can pay more to 
"continue to provide benefits for our customers and communities now and for years to come". There 
will be no person allowed on my lot without consulting me and getting personal written permission from 
me .The local authorities will be informed of trespassing and take necessary action to remove such 
trespassers. 

Regards, David Scott Lipps 
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